West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
February 19, 2018
Members Present: Clay Hungate, T.J. Howerton, John Karnes, Susan Neyman (via phone)
Members Absent: Granville Wynn, Darrin Byrum, Kari Waterson,
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Mike Parks
Meeting called to session: 12:00 pm
Public Forum: Mike Parks discussed with the Committee the vacancies with the Planning Commission.
January Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the January minutes.
Budget – January: The committee reviewed and approved the January budget.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next Park’s Committee meeting for March 26th, 2018 at 12:00 pm.
Pee Wee Football\Cheer: The Committee discussed options on the future of the program. The Committee decided to try to schedule a special meeting with involved parties and potential groups\organizations that might be interested in assisting with or operating the program. The Director will reach out to everyone involved and schedule a meeting in March.
2018 Baseball\Softball: The Director gave updates on current registration numbers and preparations for the upcoming season. After the sign up deadline and once teams are closer to being finalized, the Director will meet with the Coaches Selection Committee to select coaches for the season. They set a tentative date of Monday, February 26th to meet.  
Carter Park Trail: The Director informed the Committee the estimated cost for constructing the trail with asphalt would be $56,000. The cost of a concrete trail would be close to $100,000. The Committee discussed grant opportunities and Susan agreed to assist with grant applications. The Committee will determine the type of surface for the trail, depending on the grant funds that will be available.   
Flagpole: The Director informed the Committee the flagpole is scheduled to be delivered today and would be installed as soon as weather permits. The Committee discussed the size of the flags needed. The Committee agreed to use the largest flags possible. TJ offered to assist determining the size and ordering the flags. The Director is meeting with an electrician tomorrow to have a light installed for the flagpole.  
July 4th Celebration: The Committee discussed the event. The Committee agreed to try to book the musicians that performed at last year’s event, as well as, the same sound equipment personnel.  The Director informed the Committee Jordan Smith, the new Pastor at the Assembly of God Church, reached out to the Director about a community Easter event. The Assembly of God Church will host the event on March 31st at Riverside Park and the Parks Department will assist in anyway necessary. 
Plaque: The Director and the Committee will continue to research options and ideas for a possible plaque or tribute for Mildred Earp to be placed at Carter Park. 
New Business: 
Concession: The Director informed the Committee a concession operator for the season should be in place soon.  
Concrete\Asphalt Improvements: The Director presented estimates for additional hard surfaces to be added to the front area of the concession building. The Committee decided asphalt was the best option for the surface based on the cost estimates. The Director will schedule the work to be done as soon as possible.   
Adjourn: 1:05 pm
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